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The Head of Planning submitted Report P.23/05 setting out the policies for the redeposit consultation stage of the review of the adopted Carlisle District Local Plan, taking account of comments received during previous consultations and changes in planning guidance.

The redeposit Plan had been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The Committee's points had been taken into account by Officers and the wording of some policies revised and additional justification and background information included where requested.  The matters which Officers did not intend to include in the proposed redeposit draft were highlighted.  Councillor Bloxham, Environment, Housing, Infrastructure and Transport Portfolio Holder, reported that he was satisfied that Officers had addressed the Overview and Scrutiny Committee's comments in revising the Plan and particularly drew attention to the following:-

1.  The potential for developing the evening and late night economy had been included in the Plan;

2.  Page 89 - Hilltop Heights - a traffic assessment for Hilltop Heights will be required prior to additional development being allowed.

3.  Land at Burgh Road would not be included for residential purposes as the land falls sharply away from the road and would be a dominant feature of the area on this rural approach into Carlisle.

The Minutes of meetings of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 23 March and 14 April 2005 had been circulated to Members prior to the meeting.

The redeposit stage requires this version of the Plan to be put out to  consultation for a further six week period.  Comments can be made on all parts of the Plan rather than just the parts being amended.

The Executive made the following comments:-

(a)  Page 90/1 - The Plan be amended regarding Morton to include reference to the fact that the land allocated for development will not go ahead until such time as the necessary infrastructure was in place.

(b)  Page 115 - Policy LE26 - the phrase "unacceptable adverse effect" in 4 should be clarified.  The Local Plans and Conservation Manager undertook to amend Policy LE25 - 1 on Page 114 and LE26 - 4 on Page 115 to use the phrase "unacceptable detrimental effect."

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the redeposit Plan, as amended, be approved as the basis for further consultation and that it be reported to the City Council.

2.  That the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee be thanked for the thorough way in which the Committee had scrutinised the draft Plan.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive agreed the content of the redeposit Plan upon which a further period of consultation is required.







